Finding Common Ground

Annual local farmer meetings are a Co-op tradition

By Alisha Hammer, Merchandising & Product Promotions Manager

EVERY WINTER, the Produce Department Heads (Joey Beadey in Eureka
and Paul Wright in Arcata) and Isit down with our local farmers tohelp
determine what crops we can expect to see on our shelves throughout
the year Ourgoal at the Co-op 1sto provide our cormrnunity as raach
local produce aspossible; infact, as much as80% of ourproduce islocal
inthe summer! Of course, there are some iterns that can’t be grown in
our climate, but If it can be, we wanttohave it on ourshelves.

At these yearly meetings, we check in with each farm individual-
ly and hear the wonderful things that are ‘growing’ on. There are over
300 different locally grown products that we strive to have available,
and we coordinate that avallability with the variousfarms. Each prod-
uct 1s called an “account”; for exarmple, a large variety of peppers can
be grown here, and each variety would be an account. We have a red
bell pepper account, a gree n bell pepper account, an anahelm pepper
account, etc. One of the beauties of living here isthat we have many
microclimates, which meansthat a specific product maybe avallable at
different times from different farms. As we strive to be equitable toall
ourfarmers, and ensure theyknow what to expect, we assign aprimary
farmerto each account. That is, we onlybuy a product fromthe prima-
ry farmer, unlesstheir supply cannot meet our demand, in which case
we source fromthe secondaryfarmer assigned to that account.

During our annual meetings, we share our entire year's purchasng
plan with each farmer, allowing themto plan for the corning year. They

2et an idea of how rmach space they need to dedicate, and plan for suc-
cessive plantings, theyare also able tosee gapsin otherfarmerd expected
production, and add to their annual plan. There are also some temsthat
we are not currently recewing locally, and we showthe farmers ourwish
list. The result isthat farmers often walk away with plansto better max-
mize theirland, knowing theyhave a buyerbefore they plant.

After the meetings, I corpile the information into a spreadsheet
{aprojected calendar) that shows when we expect to see the produce
available. Of course, this would be 1n an 1deal scenario—germination
goeswell, we receive the right amount of rain andsun at the rizhttime,
and there are no problemswith pests or predators.

Each week, Joey and Paullet me know what we have received, and
ancther spreadsheet is created (the actual calendar). At the annual
me etings, we can cornpare the two calendars, and talk withthe farmers
toget a better understanding of what occurred. Ilove getting a glimpse
at what has happened over the past year, and to connect with our
neighbors who are providing so raach wonderful produce for us. This
annual review helps determine what we can expect in the corming year.

When you see ourlocal logo in our Produce Department, you know
that you are helping to support our cornrmnity and eating sormne of the
most deliclous food around! Our annual farmer meetings are just an-
otherwaywe have been makinglocal meaningful for decades. When you
can’t make 1 tothe farmers market, the Co-opisthe next bestthing.

@ www.northcoast.coop

5




